

Minutes

Fairvale Elementary School, Parent School Support Committee 
October 1, 2015
The meeting was called to order by Bonnie Hierlihy at 7:40 pm in the FES boardroom.
In attendance
Emily McGill, Dave MacLeod, Marty McCarthy, Bridget Stack, Tricia Wilson, Joanna Zhao-Duplessie, Tricia Wilson (Home and School President), Shonna Martin (teacher representative), Ashley Dobbin (Vice Principal), Bonnie Hierlihy (Principal).
Regrets

Jana Comeau, Kevin Finnigan, Peter Mechenton, Charlotte Pierce.
As this was the first meeting of the year and the process of appointing a Chairperson was part of the committee meeting, Bonnie Hierlihy chaired this first meeting of the year.  
Executive Committee Appointment

· Liz Tait has stepped down from the committee and her service was very much appreciated on the PSSC.  

· In her place, Emily McGill has volunteered to be the Chairperson and the committee agreed to this appointment.
· There is a need for a Vice-Chair and Secretary for the committee as well and that offer will be circulated among the committee members.   

PSSC Handbook Review
· The PSSC Handbook was reviewed and meeting norms were discussed.  

· The PSSC members are mandated to agree to the duties, and follow the requirements and code of conduct; each member signed their form in agreement.  

· PSSC Committee responsibilities were reviewed.  

· Reminder: the committee members are here to represent all students and not just bring items forward that concern individual students.  

· If a parent has a concern that affects an individual student, they are encouraged to go directly to the Administration office.  

School Improvement Plan 
· There is a new ends policy that will focus on Mental Health coming; the Math & Reading Literacy section will be combined as many of the details are the same.  
· Each meeting the committee will review an ends policy each week, discuss and make suggestions for improvement if necessary.

· The ends policies will be reviewed in order.

· Mrs. Dobbin reviewed the “At a Glance” document for the committee.

· Question for an explanation for “stretch learning”.  Stretch learning is available for those students who master a concept and can go further in their learning. This is to allow the student to completely study a concept and not just learning “up”.  

Parent Survey Review
· The results from last Spring’s parent survey was reviewed and there were over 125 responses for each question, which is an excellent participation rate.

· The results were very positive; with a less than 5% disagree rate for each section.

· The anonymous comments will be reviewed at the next meeting.

School Supply Survey

· Due to the overwhelming positive response, FES parents will pay a flat fee and have school supplies bought by the school for the 2016-17 school year, more information to follow.  

 “Once Around the Table”

· Trish – Home and School has a goal to involve more parents who wish to become involved in volunteering opportunities.

· Dave – updated the group on the school sign – still working with the Town of Rothesay to ensure regulations are observed and followed.

· Marty – asked about traffic concerns – flow seems to be better with less children attending FES after the opening of the new school.  

· Emily – suggested that at the next meeting, traffic flow and safety be discussed in preparation for the Winter months
Meeting Schedule

· Meetings are open to the entire parent community – please feel welcome to drop into a meeting.

· Meetings will begin at 7:00 pm and go no later than 8:30 pm.  

· Meeting agendas will be sent out 1 week before the meeting.

· Meeting schedule:

· October 1, 2015 (complete)

· November 5, 2015

· January 7, 2016

· February 4, 2016

· April 7, 2016

· June 2, 2016 – final meeting; meal in a local restaurant.  
Adjournment 

· Meeting was adjourned by Mrs. Hierlihy.  
Next Meeting
Thursday, November 5 at 7:00 pm in the FES Boardroom (by the Library) – all welcome!
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